
School Highlights (continued) 

Dixie Canyon Charter Elementary School  

Principal Yniguez exuberantly identified the numerous 

projects at the school site orchestrated by their passionately 

involved PTA leaders who dedicate themselves to 

fundraising for student achievement.  With the anticipated 

grant funding expected  from the L.A Unified Parent and 

Family Center Improvement Program, Dixie Canyon looks 

forward to providing a remodeled, dedicated space to 

better support the activities of Dixie Canyon parents.  

Jack London CDS / Jack London Continuation High School 

Jack London Community Day School, and Jack London Continuation High School, support 
students with an inclusive environment, promoting individual empowerment, and alternative 
educational planning.  Board Member Schmerelson heard the personal stories of multiple students, 
as they discussed their dramatic turnaround, in motivation to attend and succeed in school, with 
the support and encouragement of Principal Norb Sznajder and his team. 

Rio Vista Elementary School 
During his school visit at Rio Vista Elementary School, Board Member Schmerelson had the 
pleasure of attending “Mediation Munchkins,” a play about how students can address personal 
conflicts, portrayed by characters from the Wizard of Oz.  This production was led by Marisa 
Tindell, the Parent Center Director at Rio Vista. 

“No one is born hating another person because of the color of his skin, or his background, or his religion.  

People must learn to hate, and if they can learn to hate, they can be taught to love, for love comes more naturally 

to the human heart than its opposite."   

- Nelson Mandela 

Hoping that, if you were able take advantage of a spring break, it was 
relaxing and restorative!  

While we all look forward to the rebirth that Spring promises, April is 
also the month that marks a somber occasion that we can never ignore: 
The Commemoration of the Anniversary of the Armenian Genocide of 
1915. 

Persecution of the Armenian people in a systematic genocidal campaign 
began at the hands of the Ottoman government in 1915.  Over 1.5 
million Armenian men, women, and children were massacred, marched 
to their death and subjected to the first premeditated genocide in 
modern history.  Hundreds of thousands more Armenian people  were 
subjected to ethnic cleansing campaigns by successive Turkish 
governments until 1937. 

L.A. Unified serves a significant Armenian student population, many of 
whom have family members who experienced first-hand the horrors of 
the Genocide and the ongoing denial of this atrocity.  The State of 
California and LAUSD, in particular, have been at the forefront of 
mandating a curriculum that teaches, discusses and understands the 
importance of human rights and how religious and ethnic intolerance 
can lead to state-sanction genocide and ethnic cleansing.   

For additional information and teaching resources: 

• https://genocideeducation.org/ 
• https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Kad0VzWzxgA 
• http://www.armenian-genocide.org/ 
• http://www.history.com/topics/armenian-genocide 

The Month of April is also Autism Awareness Month and the ninth 
annual World Autism Awareness Day.  As Chair of the Special Education 
Ad Hoc Committee, I am proud to work with District and Community 
leaders and activists to inspire all students to reach their maximum 
potential as productive and responsible citizens.  For more information 
and resources on Autism, please visit the Division's website at:  

http://achieve.lausd.net/site/default.aspx?PageID=3518 

Thank you for your continued involvement with and support for the 
L.A.  Unified family. 

 

 
Scott M. Schmerelson 

 

• Burbank Elementary School 

• Calahan Community Charter School 

• Chandler Learning Academy 

• Chatsworth Park Elementary School 

• Mayall Street Academy of Arts & Technology 

Magnet 

• Nobel Middle School 

• Pomelo Community Charter School 

• Reed Middle School 

• Rio Vista Elementary School 

• Superior Street Elementary School 

• Valley Alternative Magnet 
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School Highlights 

Grant High School  

Principal Damonte pointed out 

campus beautification projects at 

Grant High School, including new 

banners showcasing student 

diversity and excellence.       

Ms. Damonte celebrates and 

supports rigorous arts education 

and an advanced high school 

curriculum at Grant.            

Board Member Schmerelson 

observed a senior ceramics class 

where students used creative 

techniques to mold their project 

designs. 

LAUSD Staff Stories 
 

Oliver Wendell Holmes International 
Middle School in Northridge, now 
celebrating 51 years of delivering quality 
public education, is named after former 
Associate Justice of the Supreme Court 
of the United States.  Designated as a 
“California School to Watch,” in 2007, 
the Middle School has achieved             
re-designation of the status in 2010, 
2013, 2016, and includes a School of 
Advanced Studies and Humanities 
Magnet program. 

These honors are no easy feat, especially 
with a diverse enrollment of over 1,500 

students.  Holmes is now led by newly appointed Principal, Kim D 'Aloisio.  Principal D, as she 
prefers to be called, is on her way to wrapping up a very successful  first year at the school site. 

If strong parental involvement at a school site is any indication of staff dedication and positive 
campus culture, the throng of parent participants at monthly “Tea with Principal D” speaks to 
the energy being generated at Holmes.   

Kathy Morales, parent of an 8th grade student at Holmes MS, is complimentary about     
Principal D’s leadership as well as the multicultural atmosphere that distinguishes this campus.  
When searching for a middle school site for her daughter, Ms. Morales references how she was 
inspired and influenced by the cosmopolitan neighborhood where she grew up and wanted the 
same diversity of opinion and resources for her daughter. 

When asked to identify a few staff members that have gone above and beyond the line of duty, 
Principal D mentions Robyn Albaeck, Chau Cao, and Jaime Gonzalez, as just several of the 
many teachers who “ensure that [their] students have an enriched middle school experience 
beyond the classroom… working tirelessly to support students, teachers, parents, and 
administrators.”  

Looking forward, Principal D has ambitious plans that include offering students more Science, 
Technology, Engineering and Mathematics (STEM) classes.  Next year they will be offering an 
engineering-based program using the Project Lead the Way curriculum, a biomedical science 
pathway that empowers students to develop  relatable skills.  They will offer a year-long 
computer science class offered for the first time to Holmes middle school students.  “There is a 
high need for students in the engineering field,” she states, “and I’d like to expose students to the 
world of engineering.”  Additionally, this visionary principal wishes to add more foreign 
language courses.  She imagines adding a “foreign language wheel for all students during their 
advisory classes,” which would include an established 20 minute interval of vocabulary and 
grammar development.   

At Porter Middle School, Mr. Kangas and many of 
the 6th Grade Science Teachers, participated in a 
professional development training with Theatre of 
Will.  This non-profit arts education theatre 
company will present Thirsty City to a Porter MS 
audience on May 10.  The production is an 
interactive play about how William Mulholland 
used engineering, gravity, and a lot of arduous 
work to bring water to Los Angeles.  

The professional development, led by Mr. David 
Guerra who plays William Mulholland, helps teachers to integrate different science standards 
that they are already working on in the classroom, and to prepare students for the upcoming 
play.  Theatre of Will has been a great community partner, earning grants from the Los Angeles 
Department of Water and Power to bring creative STEAM inspired programming to an ever-
growing number of LAUSD schools. 
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Careers Awareness Day 
9th Annual Greater Los Angeles Construction and Associated Careers Awareness Day  
On Thursday, March 23, 2017, the Los Angeles Unified School District and the California 
Community Connection Corporation co-sponsored the Ninth Annual Greater Los Angeles 
Construction & Associated Careers Awareness Day.  The event was held at the Los Angeles Trade-
Technical College.  More than 2,000 high school and community college students heard from 
construction industry professionals about their careers and experience, and learned about job-
training and employment opportunities.   

Special Guests included Board President Steve Zimmer, School Board Member Scott Schmerelson, 
Chief Facilities Executive Mark Hovatter, Los Angeles County Supervisor Mark Ridley-Thomas, 
Los Angeles City Councilman Curren Price, Los Angeles Trade-Technical College President Larry 
Frank, and Representatives from Turner Construction, Swinerton Builders, Skanska, and other 
firms. 

 

 
 

 

Darby Avenue student and teacher honored by 
KCBS/KCAL and LA Rams 

KCBS2/KCAL9, the Los Angeles Rams Foundation, 
and L.A. Unified recently launched a news feature to 
recognize a special Student and Teacher of the Month 
from each Local District.  The inaugural ceremony 
honored student, Ethan Dauz, and teacher, Liza 
Elcayam, from Darby Charter Elementary School.  

An enthusiastic assembly was held, on March 24, in the 
multipurpose room at Darby where the stations filmed 
the festivities to air on their evening newscasts. Ethan 
and Ms. Elcayam received certificates of achievement, 
gift cards, and surprise tickets to attend the LA Rams 
opening game in Los Angeles. 

 

Canoga Park Elementary recognizes Autism 
Awareness Month 

Students at Canoga Park Elementary School were 
encouraged to wear blue on Monday in observance of 
April as World Autism Awareness Month. Blue is the 
symbol of support for Autism Speaks, an organization 
that works to build awareness of this cognitive 
impairment. During the event at Canoga Park 
Elementary, the Student Council read messages about 
autism and resource teacher, Andrea "AJ" Lugo, 
arranged for a schoolwide photo.  When it was time to 
take the picture, instead of saying "Cheese," the 
youngsters yelled "Champions!" 
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Student Spotlight 
Kaitlyn Arts of Daniel Pearl Magnet High School wins 
awards at County Science Fair and National History Day 
Fair in the same weekend 
Kaitlyn participated in the Los Angeles County Science Fair (March 
23-26, 2017) and the Los Angeles National History Day (March 25, 
2017).  She was awarded one of the top prizes at the Los Angeles 
Science Fair - The Helen & Peter Bing Student Field Research Award with 
Earthwatch.  This is a fellowship stipend award that covers all project 
and travel expenses to an expedition of her choosing during the summer.  She can choose to go on 
an expedition with world renown scientists to places such as Belize, Canada or Costa Rica.  She was 
also named the Co-Winner at the History Fair, where she will be moving on to the National 
History Day California State competition, being held in Rocklin (near Sacramento) on Saturday, 
May 6 – Sunday, May 7, 2017.  Congratulations to Kaitlyn for her incredible achievements! 
 
The Boys & Girls Club of the West Valley celebrates Cleveland High School Senior as 
its "Youth of the Year" 

Baljot Chahal was bullied in elementary and 
middle school and turned away by other kids at 
recess, but relates how a transformation for her 
occurred due to her involvement with the Boys 
and Girls Club of the West Valley.  “The club 
eventually became my savior,” said 17-year-old 
Chahal, of Reseda, now president of her senior 
class at Cleveland Charter High School.  “Being a 
part of the Boys & Girls Club has made me a very 
strong woman whose voice is no longer silenced.  
I no longer feel I need to hide behind my shadow, 

or feel bad for being me.”  Chahal was named Youth of the Year on Saturday, April 1, 2017during the 
2017 Boys & Girls Club of the West Valley Youth of the Year Luncheon, presented by Farmers 
Insurance at the Warner Center Marriott in Woodland Hills. 

Read the full story from the Los Angeles Daily News: http://www.dailynews.com/social-
affairs/20170401/boys-amp-girls-club-of-the-west-valley-celebrates-its-youth-of-the-year  

 
North Hollywood High Cinches National Youth CyberPatriot Championship  
Students from North Hollywood Senior High 
School received a well-deserved commendation 
for their successes at the National CyberPatriot 
Championship Open High School Division 
finals.  During the Los Angeles City Council 
meeting on Friday, April 7th, Council Members 
Paul Krekorian and Bob Blumenfield 
recognized three teams of students from North 
Hollywood High who participated among more 
than 2,200 teams nationwide. 

CyberPatriot is a series of intensely rigorous 
challenges that test students’ ability to secure 
computers and networks from hackers and 
cyber threats, representing the next generation of fortification of our national security.  Team Togo, 
the National Champions representing North Hollywood High, includes students Aled Cuda, Kyle 
Gusdorf, Jonathan Liu, Jeren Mendelsohn and Nikola Pratte, and is led by their CyberPatriots 
Coach, Jay Gehringer, Advanced Placement Computer Science Teacher.  Working together as a 
team since their Freshman year, Team Togo’s accomplishment distinguishes North Hollywood High 
School as the first public school to secure the National Championship twice. 

To read further, please visit either link: https://lausddaily.net/2017/04/north-hollywood-cyberpatriots-
clinch-2017-national-championship/ 
or http://www.latimes.com/local/lanow/la-me-edu-north-hollywood-computers-champs-20170408-
story.html 
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News 
Millikan Middle School garners ‘Schools to Watch’ status 
Congratulations to Millikan Middle School, one of 19 California middle schools re-designated as 

model middle schools in the Schools to Watch – 
Taking Center Stage program.  The school was 
among those named in an announcement released 
by State Superintendent Torlakson for sustained 
progress in academic excellence, responsiveness 
to student needs and social equality. 

Millikan Middle School was recognized for this 
honor by the California Middle Grades Alliance 
(CMGA), a statewide partnership organization 
dedicated to promoting middle grades excellence 
in California.  Board Member Schmerelson joined 
Millikan Principal John Plevack for the awards 
ceremony which took place in Sacramento. 

Last week, Millikan also joined more than a dozen secondary schools in L.A. Unified that were 
designated as Gold Ribbon Award winners by the State of California in recognition of their success 
in implementing rigorous new academic and performance standards. 

To read further: https://lausddaily.net/2017/04/13-l-a-unified-schools-honored-as-california-
gold-ribbon-award-winners/ 

Visit the full list of schools award the Gold Ribbon Award: http://www.cde.ca.gov/nr/ne/yr17/
yr17rel28.asp 

 
Mayall Elementary 
Board Member Schmerelson attended an event hosted by City Councilmember Englander at Mayall 
Elementary where 50 families were given computers, monitors, and 4 years of internet service 
through an exciting partnership between the City of Los Angeles and Human IT.  Human IT is a 
company dedicated to transforming unwanted or inoperative technology into operational and 
educational tools.  With a progressive approach to E-waste management, they provide refurbished 
technology to those in need, promoting reuse of technology for their program recipients. 

For more information about Human IT and the work they do, please visit: 
https://human-i-t.org/our-story/ 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Basset Street Elementary and Mulholland Middle School 
In March, the LAUSD Daily reported on the inspiring achievements of Basset Street Elementary 
and Mulholland Middle School.  Both these BD 3 schools are among a handful of L.A.  Unified 
schools headed to the VEX World Robotics Championships in Louisville, KY, scheduled for the 
week of April 19th – 25th.   

The teams of students will design, build and program a driver-controlled robot that competes 
against other teams or the clock, amassing points by hurling cubes and stars over a barrier.  There is 
also a research component in which students draw intricate schematics of their robot, including the 
motors, beams and connectors. 

Congratulations to both schools and very best of luck in the robotics tournament! 

To read further, please visit: https://lausddaily.net/2017/04/mulholland-bassett-robotics-teams-honing-
skills-for-vex-world-tournament/ 

CONTENT SUBMISSION/CALL-OUT 

Do you know a Staff Member, Student, or Community member deserving of 
recognition? If so, submit a brief e-mail to ambrosia.solis@lausd.net and they 

may be chosen for a highlight in a future newsletter!  

Board District 3 Field Office: 

6651 Balboa Blvd, #A 

Lake Balboa, CA 91406 

 

Phone: (818) 654-3785 

Fax:  (818) 654-3788 
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Contact Us: 

Board District 3 Headquarters: 

333 S.  Beaudry Avenue, 24th Floor 

Los Angeles, CA 90017 

 

Phone: (213) 241-8333 

Fax:  (213) 241-8467 

 
 

 
Proposition 58 and L.A.  Unified  
This link: provides initial information on Proposition 58.  It includes important information on 
key aspects of the new law as well as steps L.A. Unified is taking to provide implementation 
support and guidance. 
For more information contact: Anne Kim, Coordinator, at (213) 241-2042 or via email at 
anne.kim@lausd.net 
 
Parent Community and Services Branch  
Parents and community, click here to learn more about the California Dashboard, the new state 
and federal accountability system! 
California Dashboard Flyer: English Flyer, Spanish Flyer 
 
Ruben Salazar Scholarship 
The Ruben Salazar Scholarship is awarded annually to 
graduating college bound seniors and community 
adult school students who attend any LAUSD high 
school or community adult school to advance their 
studies.  It is given in honor of Ruben Salazar, an award
-winning journalist who wrote extensively about the 
plight of Spanish speaking Americans in the United 
States.  The Los Angeles Times journalist was killed in 1970 by police while covering the 
demonstration and ensuing riot during the Chicano Moratorium against the War in Vietnam.  All 
entries must be received at UTLA by 5:00 PM- Monday, May 1, 2017 The application packet 
and more information can be accessed at: http://www.utla.net/about-us/utla-scholarships For 
more information on this scholarship, please contact Diana Darty at (213) 487-5560 
 
 
Superintendent's Summer Scholar Program 
Attention L.A.  Unified High School Juniors! Gain 
firsthand experience this summer in a career field 
of your interest while earning money through the 
Superintendent's Summer Scholar Program.  Paid 
summer internships are available in a wide range of 
L.A.  Unified departments.  Application Deadline: 
Friday, May 5, 2017.  Learn more and apply at 
http://achieve.lausd.net/summerscholar.  
 
 
Brad Arrington Scholarship 
Bradley Alton Arrington, affectionately known as, “Badd Brad” began his career with the Los 
Angeles Unified School District in 2000 as a Pupil Services and Attendance Counselor (PSA).  

While a PSA Counselor, he worked at several schools extending 
himself to numerous students, families and colleagues.  Although 
Brad was a very private individual, he was very caring, hardworking, 
unselfish, dedicated and humorous.  He always went above and 
beyond to help others.  Brad unselfishly worked to change the lives 
of families, which often-included locating resources for them.  
Bradley Alton Arrington was loved by many and will truly be missed 
by all. 
To honor the work that Brad accomplished with students, a 
scholarship has been established to recognize a graduating senior 

who has maintained perfect attendance while attending LAUSD schools from the first grade 
through twelfth grade.  The deadline for the application is Friday, May 5th, 2017  
Access the application here:  
http://www.apsac.net/uploads/1/0/4/3/10436720/brad_arrington_new.pdf  
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BD 3 STUDENT ADVISORY COUNCIL  

Discussing Food & Nutrition Beyond the Classroom 

Thursday, April 20th, was this year’s third meeting of the Board District 3 Student Advisory 
Council.  The meeting focused on the importance of LAUSD nutrition policies and school 
cafeteria meal choices. 

Student representatives, from BD 3 Schools, joined Board Member Schmerelson to explore 
issues such as: 

• What role does nutrition have in your school? 
• What do you know about food services at LAUSD? 

The guest speaker for the meeting was Mr. Joseph Vaughn, Director of LAUSD Food Services 
Division. He explained the process for developing a meal plan for the entire District that, in 
addition to healthy traditional foods, includes a revolving menu of vegetarian, meatless, and 
other diverse food options.  Students were surprised to learn that the cost of each meal served is 
approximately $3.10.  Students were also fascinated by an explanation of the federally mandated 
guidelines that Food Services must follow.  For example, Mr. Vaughn explained that water 
cannot be offered as a drink option because all beverages must have a “nutritional value,” and 
water does not provide any specific nutrients. 

We thank Mr. Vaughn for delivering an engaging presentation to our the student representatives 
about the transformative role of food at L.A. Unified schools. 

Student representatives discuss the new information they learned about L.A. Unified’s Food Services Division (left photo).  A fun group photo of 
attendees holding up sides of the Hot Supper program with Director of Food Services Division, Mr. Joseph Vaughn, standing next 
to Board Member Schmerelson. 
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April 2017 Board Meeting Recap 

As part of the Labor Partner Reports at the 
April 18 Regular LAUSD Board Meeting, 
Max Arias, President of SEIU Local 99, 
presented a video recognizing the life and 
legacy of the charismatic labor leader, Mike 
Garcia, longtime president of SEIU Local 
1877 who recently passed away.  He was a 
warrior in the labor movement, organizing 

janitors to stand up for better wages, working conditions, and a just immigration policy.  To 
watch the video please visit:  https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=UgNrFh4YNVo   

Dr.  Cynthia Lim, Director of the Office of Data and Accountability, provided an overview of 
the California Accountability Model and School Dashboard.  She explained the accountability 
system timeline and the state indicators that will be used to measure the progress of each 
school.  These indicators include high school graduation rate, A-G compliance, dual enrollment, 
career pathway completion with a C or better, parent engagement and school climate.  It was 
stated that these indicators are not that different from what LAUSD is already tracking.          
Ms.  Hilda Maldonado, Executive Director of the Multilingual and Multicultural Education 
Department, shared the National Bilingual and Multicultural Learner Advocacy Launch video 
and addressed the work that her department is doing around this initiative.   

The Board continued the meeting with public comment for the following resolutions that were 
approved by the Board: (1) Recognizing Be Kind to Animals Week, (2) Recognition of April as 
Commemoration of the Anniversary of the Armenian Genocide of 1915 and (3) Preparing LAUSD Students 
for the Global Economy: Building a Dual Language Immersion Pilot in Early Childhood Education.  Board 
Member Schmerelson was the proud author of two resolutions: May is Better Hearing & Speech 
Month and Celebrating Los Angeles School Police During National Police Week.  Commenting on Better 
Hearing and Speech Month, Board Member Schmerelson stated, “This resolution encourages the 
support and recognition of the dedicated audiologists and speech-language pathologists who 
improve the quality of life for adults and children everywhere.”  For the National Police Week 
resolution, we heard from our very own Chief Zipperman who reminded us that our officers 
represent the best trained school police department in the nation and that school districts 
throughout the country look to us for exemplary policies and practices.  Another important 
resolution, sponsored by Board Member McKenna and co-sponsored by Board Member 
Schmerelson, entitled Accountability and Transparency for Equity and Access at Charter Schools, was 
approved after much discussion and efforts to amend.   

Most other agenda items remained on the consent calendar.  Comments and questions were 
voiced by Board Members on several facilities contract actions, on the amendment to the 
Facilities Services Division Strategic Execution Plan to define and approve six critical school 
repair projects, the amendment to define and approve two Sustainable Environment 
Enhancement Developments (SEED) projects and the request to merge the Environmental & 
Social Policy (ESP) Magnet High School and Lincoln High School as a magnet center. 

At the Charter meeting, all items remained on consent.  Postponed for the next meeting was 
the recommendation for denial of the material revision of the charter for Citizens of the World 
2 to merge with Citizens of the World Charter Hollywood.  Also postponed was consideration 
of the denial recommendation for the Renewal Petition for Citizens of the World Eastside.  
Public comment was heard on the charter denial items and on new charter petitions.  As part of 
the discussion, Board Member McKenna asked Jose Cole Gutierrez, Director of the Charter 
Schools Division, a series of questions to clarify the process for approving new charter petitions. 

The meeting was adjourned in memory of labor leader Mike Garcia.  The next Regular Board 
Meeting will be on May 9, 2017.  Please visit: https://boe.lausd.net/  to review the agenda and 
materials when posted.   

 

(Picture: Manuel Carcamo, Board Member Schmerelson, Eric Donnell 

and Guadalupe Wong)  

(Picture: Omar Maynez and Norlon Davis 

with Board Member Schmerelson)  

Stonewall Scholarship 
This scholarship helps gay, lesbian, bisexual and transgender 
students enhance their self-esteem and stay in school.  It also 
helps educate non-gay youth to be more accepting of their 
peers.  The name "Stonewall" comes from the Stonewall 
Rebellion, a key event in the LGBT civil rights movement.  
The UTLA Stonewall scholarship provides financial assistance to deserving LAUSD high school 
students of all sexual orientations to further their educational goals.  All entries must be received 
at UTLA by 5:00 PM- Monday May 8th, 2017 
The application packet and more information can be accessed at: http://www.utla.net/about-us/
utla-scholarships For more information on this scholarship, please contact Diana Darty at (213) 
487-5560. 
 
UCLA Riordan Scholars Program 
The Riordan Scholars Program targets incoming 10th, 11th, 
and 12th grade students who are college-bound and 
interested in developing the necessary leadership skills to 
succeed in college and business.  The comprehensive program includes eight educational Saturday 
sessions, case study overviews led by UCLA Anderson faculty, SAT preparatory workshops for 
10th and 11th grade Scholars and much more, all provided on a tuition FREE basis to Riordan 
Scholars! We encourage all applicants to learn more about the Riordan Scholars Program 
admissions process through the web resources located below.  If you have questions about the 
application or program that are not answered on the website, please feel free to contact Tandia 
Elijio, Assistant Director of Programs, via telephone at 310-206-3597 or via email at 
tandia.elijio@anderson.ucla.edu.  Deadline to apply is Friday, May 19, 2017.  Please click on 
the link for more information and to apply: http://www.anderson.ucla.edu/programs-and-
outreach/riordan-programs/riordan-scholars/how-to-apply 

 

 

 

 

UP-COMING DISTRICT EVENTS 
 Take Our Daughters And Sons To Work® Day is April 27, 2017  

This day of recognition creates an opportunity for girls and boys to 
share and communicate their expectations for the future.   

 
 Local District West College and Career Signing Day is April, 

28, 2017, 8:30 AM – 4:00 PM  located at various Elementary, Middle and High school campuses 
throughout Local District West.  They invite you to join them on Friday, April 28, 2017 from 
8:30am-1:30pm for their Inaugural District-Wide College Signing Day Celebration.  The National 
College Signing Day celebration is intended to honor students for making a commitment to higher 
education.  For more information, please contact: Dr. Darnise Williams, Administrator of 
Instruction at darnise.williams@lausd.net  

 
 The Beyond the Bell - Mariachi Festival will take place May 19, 2017, 9:30 AM – 3:00 PM  

at Hale Middle School.  Student mariachi groups will perform throughout the day.  For more 
information, please contact: Tony White at 213-241-7900 

Recent Schools Visited 

Reed Middle School 
Board Member Schmerelson at Reed Middle 

School ,with Principal Jeanne Gamba, appreciating 
the benefits of having a full time teacher librarian 

Chatsworth Park Elementary  
Principal Rachelle Ratner and Board Member Schmerelson with 
students at Chatsworth Park Elementary on Fun Hat Day 

Porter Middle School 

Principal Kim D 'Aloisio 

 

 

 

 

 

(Picture from left to right) L.A.  Unified Instructional Director Sandra 

Gephart,, State Schools Superintendent Tom Torlarkson, Board 

Member Schmerelson, and Principal Plevack. 

Welby Way Wins the Odyssey of the 
Minds Competition 
Congratulations to Welby Way for 
winning the Odyssey of the Minds, a 
global competition involving writing, 
theater performance, and engineering and 
science.  Welby Way will represent 
LAUSD schools on a national level in 
Michigan, during the weekend of May 24, 
2017 to May 27, 2017. 

In Odyssey of the Mind, teams select a 
problem from a menu of possibilities, and then work together at their own pace to devise a 
solution.  During the competition, they have just eight minutes to present their solution to a 
panel of judges who evaluate their style, creativity, solution and performance.  The two highest-
scoring teams advance to the next level.   

To read further, please visit: https://lausddaily.net/2017/04/welby-way-students-take-odyssey-to-
critical-thinking-competition/ 

 

School Spotlights 

To watch the news segment, please visit either of these links: 
http://losangeles.cbslocal.com/2017/03/28/cbs2-la-rams-team-up-with-lausd-for-student-and-teacher
-of-the-month-awards/  
http://losangeles.cbslocal.com/video/category/news/3642579-cbs2kcal9-teams-up-with-la-rams-and-
lausd-for-the-teacher-and-student-of-the-month-awards/ 
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